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                                            Nov. /Dec. 2019 Report 
 

Dear Pastor & Praying Friends, 
“And He (Jesus) entered into one of the ships…(and) he 
said unto Simon, Launch out into the deep, and let 
down your nets for a drought…and when they had this 
done, they enclosed a great multitude of fishes: and 
their net brake.” Luke 5: 3a, 4-6. This episode in the life of 
the disciples was one of great spiritual awakening in which 
they began to realize just how powerful the Lord is and how 
unworthy they were for receiving such a blessing.  Every 
time we see new souls come into the “nets” we too sit in 
admiration and wonder.  
 
ADDED SOULS 

This past summer I began giving classes on how we can 
become “fishers of men”, and it´s paying off! Our brethren 
are finding the courage to share their faith with more 
boldness and enthusiasm than ever. Even during the 
classes a new lady from Peru who started participating 
realized she needed to be saved! She later said that in the 
churches back in Peru she never heard such clear 
explanations of what one needs to do to get saved. The 
following week she came with a willing heart and trusted 
Christ to become her Savior. Shortly after a young lady 
from our church called Tatiana invited a friend of hers called 
Henrique to church, motivated by what she was leaning in 
her soul-winning classes. Seeing how motivated Henrique 
was to get saved a few days later she shared what she had 
learned and led him to Christ. While this was happening I 
received a note from a friend that said: “In a recent survey 
93% of believers in the United States have never led 
anyone to Christ in their life”. This large number 
surprised me, but it made me realize just how vital it is to 
train our people in performing this great task. 
 
INTENSIVE BIBLE CLASSES  

In the past it was normally us who invited pastors and 
missionaries to come our church to give special intensive 
Bible classes. But during the month of November it was I 
who was invited to do this. Brother Kent Albright, who 
serves in the province of Salamanca (seven hours north of 
us) asked me to come 
and teach a 9 hour 
course on the book of 
Nehemiah, as part of 
their training program 
for workers & leaders. 
Eighteen students 
benefited from 
the teaching,  
 
 
 
 

 
 
but I believe it was I who 
was mostly blessed, for 
the months I invested to 
prepare and organize 
these lessons. To be able 
to teach them in this kind 
of setting greatly inspired 
me. 
 

 
MISSION´S CONFERENCE 
During the last week of November we celebrated our 22nd 
mission’s conference with renewed faith that God again 
would work a miracle on our congregation. Last year our 
church committed to give close to 10,000.00 Euros to  
mission in spite of the unstable job conditions that our 
people were experiencing. By God´s grace we closed our 
missions year not only reaching our goal, but going beyond 
it surpassing it by 2,200.00 
Euros. Praise God! We don’t 
know what the Lord has 
prepared for us for this coming 
year, but knowing how 
incredibly gracious He is we 
want to take a step of faith and 
go beyond our strength and 
take on one more missionary 
with support.    
 
CHRISTMAS SEASON OUTREACH 
As usual, with Christmas comes a busy season of 
preparations. This year, among other things, we have 
prepared a special bilingual Christmas service in order to 
invite as many people as possible to hear about God´s 
ultimate gift to mankind. Special invitation cards have been 
made and distributed and, Lord willing, on December 22

th
 

we will come together to proclaim that God’s gift of 
salvation is available for all who come to Him with 
repentance and place their faith on the finished work of 
Christ on the Cross. Please pray that God might be highly 
exalted through this event.   
 
Thank you so much for partnering with us. Your faithful 
giving makes it possible for us to be here. But it´s your 
prayers that make us effective. May you all have a 
wonderful Christ-Centered Christmas and a blessed 
and fruitful new year!  
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